
“And we bring you good tidings of the promise made unto the fathers…” (Acts 13:32) 
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  Good News – Bad News  
(Jerry Fite) 

    
 ore than once we have 
heard someone say, “I 
have some good news 
and bad news for you.” 

But how often have you heard a   
doctor say, “It shall make thy 
belly bitter, but in thy mouth it 
shall be sweet as honey” (Revela-
tion 10:9)?  Yet, conveying the 
well-known good news-bad news 
scenario is what God presents to 
John.  
 
         A strong angel appears to 
John.  A cloud arrays the heav-
enly messenger while the rainbow 
crowns his head.  His face is shin-
ing brilliantly as the sun while his 
feet convey the fearful strength of 
pillars of fire (cf. Revelation 
10:1).  Such characteristics de-
scribe Jesus and His throne in the 
first and fourth chapters of Reve-
lation (cf. 1:7, 4:3, 1:16, 15).  The 
spirit being is a strong angel be-
cause his strength is derived from                                                                                                  
the authority of the Lord.  Divine 
authority lies behind the angel’s 
mission with John.  
                                                               
                   The angel, arrayed 
with the authority of the Lord is 
holding a “little book” that is 
“open.”  There is a message that 
John needs to know and tell.  The 
fact that three times the text 
speaks of the position of the an-
gel’s right and left foot being 

upon “the sea and earth” (Reve-
lation 10:2, 5, 8) 

conveys the universal importance of 
the mission of the angel.   
 

                         There is information which 
shall remain secret with God for 
John is told not to write down the 
things connected with the sound-
ing of the seven thunders (Revela-
tion 10:4).  Then again, the mys-
tery of God, the salvation revealed 
in the Gospel and through His 
prophets is finished (Revelation 
10:7).  But there is more infor-
mation contained in the little book 
in the strong angel’s hand.   

 
                        The message will be sweet 

to John’s mouth and bitter to his 
belly.  Since the message con-
tained in the little book is distin-
guished from the mystery of God 
or the now revealed message of 
the Gospel, we must look else-
where for application.                                                                                                      

                          John, beginning in chapter 
11 and continuing through the re-
mainder of the Book, reveals 
God’s judgment upon the world, 
while the persecuted children of 
God are promised victory.  The 
worldly powers impose their 
strength over persecuted Chris-
tians and have an evil influence 
over mankind.  The Christian, liv-
ing in such a world, will over-
come and be victorious while the 
world will face the judgment of 

God.  Part of this message, reveal-
ing the sobering judgment of God 
upon world of mankind, will cer-
tainly make the “belly bitter.”  At 
the same time, the message of vic-
tory for the downtrodden Chris-
tian would certainly “be sweet as 
honey” to John’s “mouth.”   

 
                            Ezekiel was told to eat 

the roll and speak to Israel.  He 
went “in bitterness” and in the 
“heat” of his spirit (3:14) as he 
considered the message of con-
demnation and judgment, While 
the same message, being from 
God, was “as honey for sweet-
ness” (Ezekiel 3:3).  Jeremiah ate 
God’s message and it brought him 
“joy,” but because he had to “sit 
alone” his heart was filled with 
grief (Jeremiah 15:17-18).   

 
                           Pause for a moment and 

look to what is ahead for us and 
the world.  As faithful Christians, 
the experience of eternal victory 
awaits us as we pass on from this 
world to the next, while a sober-
ing judgment awaits the world as 
lost souls pass on to experience 
the full wrath of God in being 
eternally separated from God’s 
grace.  Good news – bad news!  
Sweetness – bitterness!  As we di-
gest the revealed truth of the judg-
ment day, may we work diligently 
to persuade the lost to avoid the 
bitter truth that awaits them!               
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